First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, October 15, 2017

Parlor, RE/Office Building
In attendance: George Banziger,Tim Finkel, Adeline Bailey, Shari Miller, Dave Ballantyne, Patty Troisi, Rebecca Phillips, and Dawn Hewitt.
Committee chair Dawn Hewitt called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
Minutes of the September meeting were approved.
Recycle Bins have been relocated to the kitchen floor, with pots and pans placed on the center work table shelves. This change was noticed at the last community meal. According to Shari Miller,Board president, this change was made in preparation for replacing the current stove arrangement (that includes shelving as part of the stoves) with proper venting for commercial use natural gas stoves. Information given was that using electric stoves would require heavier electrical connection wiring at a greater expense than making the gas stoves compliant with commercial regulations. Additionally, the understanding is that electric commercial stoves are not readily available.
Service Auction Submission of Just Dinner The next Just Dinner would be in February. Dawn suggested that GSC again submit the dinner as a service auction item. Members present agreed with the idea. Plans will be firmed up later, but the general idea is to arrange something like last year's submission. The date will be determined soon.
Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action Outreach meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 19. GSC members are encouraged to attend the presentation by a representative from the WV Department of Environmental Protection about organizations in the Mid-Ohio River Basin collaborating on development of a watershed management plan for the region; additionally, Dr. Eric Fitch, director of the Environmental Studies Program at Marietta  College, will speak on climate change effects in the Ohio River Basin, as described in a 2017 study by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers.
Plans for energy efficiency upgrades to RE Building Dave Ballantyne reported that he has received proposals from Morrison Inc. on the options for upgrading the heating and cooling systems in the RE Building. The options considered:

1.  Natural gas - two units in basement with registers in rooms; one in the attic $45,000
2. Central heat pump with units in basement and attic $34,000
3. Distributed heat pump system with one condensing unit outside with pipes to each room with controls in each $63,700
4. Buildings and Grounds has requested a second estimate on a central heat pump unit on the first floor only, retaining the resistance electric heating in the less-used upstairs area.

Life expectancy and operating costs were discussed. Tim Finkel raised the feasibility and cost-effectiveness of using AC window units and infra-red heating in upstairs rooms as needed, especially after insulation upgrades.

Dave reported on the estimate he had received from EGI on blown-in fiber glass insulation $3,986.
Tim suggested we also get an estimate on foam insulation.

Changes to the windows have not yet been addressed, because upgraded insulation brings a better return on investment.

Rebecca Phillips and Dave Ballantyne shared that upgrading  insulation had made significant differences in their home experiences with heating and cooling.

Solar Expansion and Match Fund News After consultation with his tax advisers, Dave Ballantyne has determined that his Golden Rule LLC will be able to purchase the solar panels for the expansion as he did with the initial installation. He will qualify for the 30% tax savings that the church, as a nonprofit, cannot take, and he will be repaid over time through savings on FUUSM's  electricity usage. This happy development could affect fund raising: Since the panels are purchased, the $10,000 solar match fund aims for the somewhat different objective of energy efficiency for the RE building. George Banziger said the anonymous donor is agreeable to the change in plans.  Currently the funds raised toward the match are at approximately $6,500, which includes about $1,500 from the recent Art Auction proceeds. GSC decided to try the Faithify crowd-funding program with a goal of $2,000. The campaign would begin January 1 and run for 60 days. GSC can continue with the local campaign simultaneously. Deadline for all fund raising is Earth Day 2018 (April 22).
Winter Gardening Classes Andrew Clovis sent a report on plans. There is enough interest from master gardeners to extend the classes to eight  Sundays, beginning on January 7. Classes will begin at 1:30 p.m., allowing more time to clear the Social Hall. Suggested theme/title for the program: Gardening for a Healthier Planet. GSC will play a minimal role, mainly in charge of set-up and taking care of any technical needs.

Green Tips for November Dawn Hewitt will prepare them in November.

Keep Wayne Wild! information Rebecca reported that Keep Wayne Wild! is requesting that letters go to Sen. Sherrod Brown about the upcoming December auction of leases for land parcels in the Wayne National Forest. She reported that - even though the auctions have taken place and are scheduled to continue - a lawsuit has been filed preventing Ohio DNR from issuing drilling permits until it is cleared. It was suggested that Rebecca add the Green list to her email notifications about KWW! 

November 19 meeting Andrew Clovis has agreed to chair the meeting in Dawn's absence.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:31 p.m.

Next meeting: November 19, 2017
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
